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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

May 2016
Dear Parent / Carer,

As you receive this month’s newsletter, our P7children are thoroughly enjoying themselves in Oban and they are keeping us up to date on their exploits through the school blog.
The final term of the session another busy term – and has already been extremely busy during the first two weeks! We look forward to seeing many of you supporting our events before the summer break, including Sports Day, Celebrating Success and our P7 Oscars Ceremony – we value your support greatly at these events.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns about any aspect of school life, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Greg Welsh (Head Teacher)

greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk
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On-line Payments
West Lothian Council is introducing a system of on-line payments into all schools and we will shortly be sending out details about how to do this.  This facility will allow parents/carers to make payments for meals and milk on-line thus reducing the need for children to bring money into school – there is a minimum deposit of £5.00 on this system.  We will still accept cash payments.  Further details will be issued prior to the system going live at our school on Monday, 9th May.
Church Service Collection 
Our Easter Service collection this year was for Bathgate Procession.  The fantastic amount of £224.72 was donated on behalf of the school. Thank you to everyone for their kind donations.
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Adaptive Testing in P1-P7

As part of our ongoing assessment procedures in school, all pupils will undertake an adaptive test using computer software in school. The result of these assessments allows the school’s leadership team to discuss the progress of individual children and allows us to establish any areas of the curriculum that need to be addressed across school. More information about the adaptive tests used across West Lothian can be found on the school blog.

School Roll 2016 – 2017
Our school roll continues to increase next session, with the number of mainstream classes remaining at 16. At this stage, it is likely that we will have two composite classes at P1/2 and P2/3. Information on composite classes and how these are formed can be found on the school blog or leaflets are available at the main office. 
To make our transition arrangements from year to year more effective, all of our children will spend a full day with their teacher for next session in their new classroom. This will take place on Wednesday 8th June. 
The door that children enter and leave school on that day will not change.
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Next Year’s P1 Transition Programme – Balbardie Stay and Learn

To help create an effective transition between nursery and school, children from Bathgate West Nursery, Early Years Centre, Rainbow Nursery and other partner nurseries have been invited to participate in “Balbardie Stay and Learn”.  The children have been split into groups and will join our Primary 1 classes, attend Assembly and enjoy playtime. This will take place on Fridays during May and June.  
We are also planning changes to the new P1 visit mornings. We will now have two visit mornings on Wednesday 8th and Thursday 9th June. These will take place between 9.30am and 11.30am. On Thursday 9th June, parents/carers will be invited in at 11am to take their child to the dining hall to give the children experience of eating lunch in the school’s dining area.
Annual Data Checks

Annual Data Check forms have been issued to all pupils. If you have received a form and not returned it to the school, can you please do so as soon as possible so that we can keep your details up-to-date.  Even if there are no changes please return the form to the school.
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REMINDER!

P7 – Blazer Fittings (Bathgate Academy)

Blazer fittings will be held at Bathgate Academy on Wed, 18th and Thurs, 19th May from 6.00pm to 7.30pm both nights. 

General Election Polling Information

The following arrangements for next week’s elections on Thursday 5th May - 
· School remains open to pupils

· Utilise PE hall for polling

· Access for voters via Athol Terrace then into hall via fire escape doors – ie access is straight into hall and not via any other part of new extension

· Doors leading from hall into school to be locked with no access to other parts of extension or main body of school for voters

· Dining area in new extension unaffected and operating as usual

· Appropriate signage at all other entrances into school site to indicate no access for voters and that access for voters is via Athol Terrace only

· Temporary steel fencing to segregate playground at back of school from area where voters will enter school site – ie the small area between the gate and fire escape doors into hall

· Temporary fencing can be moved as necessary for deliveries

· Disabled voter parking bay to be designated in the segregated entrance area 

Bathgate Procession and John Newland Day ~ Saturday 4th June
20th May
6.30pm
Scooter Racing in Morrison’s Car Park

21st May
10.00am
Street Fair and Mile of Pennies in the Precinct
22nd May
3.00pm
Church Service in EU Church


6.00pm
Car Treasure Hunt leaving from the Scout Hall

23rd May
6.30pm
Inter Schools Potted Sports in Bathgate Sports Centre

24th May
7.30pm
Concert by Newlands Band in the Partnership Centre

25th May
6.30pm
School Swimming Gala, Bathgate Sports Centre

28th May


Bathgate Highland Games

29th May
1.00pm

5-a-side Football in Balbardie Park 

30th May
6.30pm
Children’s Sports in Meadowpark starting
1st June


Trivia Quiz in British Legion

3rd June
8.00pm
Oration, Bathgate High Church

4th June 
12.00pm
Procession Day!
Diary Dates

May

2nd 


HOLIDAY

3rd 


INSET (Pupil holiday)


4th 


P4 pupils ‘Learn to Swim’ at Xcite


5th 


ELECTIONS (see information above)


6th 


Dress Down Day 


9th 


P4 Music workshop





P7 Tobacco workshop
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12th 


Celebrating Success 

9.30am 
P6 and ARB classes


11.00am 
P1 and P5 classes

1.30pm 
P2, P3 and P4 classes)


10.45am 
P6 Cross Country team to Park of Peace (WL event)

13th 
P4B Assembly (parents welcome 9.20am)
16th 
P4 Music workshops


P5A Drumming workshop


P7 Tobacco workshops

17th 
P6 visit to National Museum


P3/2, P3 and P4/3 Shared Start

18th 
P1 and P2 Shared Start

20th 
P7B Assembly (parents welcome 9.20am)
24th 
P7 Tobacco workshops

25th 
6.00pm P6/P7 Swimming Team (Procession Gala event)

27th 
P5A Assembly (parents welcome 9.20am)
30th 
6.00pm Information Evening for new P1 parents
31st 
Sports Day – Balbardie Park of Peace 
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9.15am 
P1 and P7



10.30am 
P2, P3 and P4



1.15pm 
P5 and P6


2.35pm
Award Ceremony in playground
